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Term 1 Week 5 Wednesday 28 February 2024 
Principal:    Megan Lockery 
Deputy Principal K-2 (Rel):    Robyn Scott 
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Principal’s Message 
 

Change of Date to Years 3-4 Swimming Carnival and 
Finals Night 
 

Due to expected extreme 
temperatures on Thursday we 
have made the decision to 
postpone the Junior Swimming 
Carnival for Years 3 and 4 (and 
selected Year 2 students). Sun-
safety for all our student and 
parent/carer spectators is our 
primary concern. This also means 
that the original date for the Finals 
Night has been pushed back. The 
Senior Years 5 and 6 Carnival 
went ahead as planned today.  
 

 
Please see below for the new dates: 
 
New Junior Years 3 and 4 Carnival date: Monday 4 March from 9am 
 
New Finals Night: Tuesday 12 March 
 
We apologise for any inconvenience this may have caused and look 
forward to seeing parents/carers at these carnivals. 
 
Class Swimming Changes 
 

Due to the Swimming Carnivals taking place there are a number of 
classes that will not have their class swimming sessions. Please see the 
table below to see if this affects your child. This week’s Thursday class 
swimming lessons will proceed as usual. 

 

 

Wednesday 28 February Monday 4 March 
The following classes will have 
their lessons postponed: 
         

 6M, 1H, 2R, 3T, 6G 
  
The lesson for 5R will go ahead in 
the afternoon. 

The following classes will have 
their lessons postponed: 
        

1PT, 2KL, 5/6HK, 4M, 6K 
  
The lesson for 6V will go ahead in 
the afternoon. 

 

3T will have their lesson this Thursday 29 February at 2:00pm 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Wednesday 28 February  
Years 5-6 Swimming Carnival 
Friday 1 March 
School Clean Up Day! 
Monday 4 March   DATE CHANGE 
Years 3-4 Swimming Carnival 
Tuesday 12 March     DATE CHANGE 
Swimming Finals Night  
Wednesday 13  –  25 March 
NAPLAN Assessment 
Sunday 17 March 
Lindfield Laps 2pm 
Thursday 21 March 
P&C AGM and General Meeting 7:30pm 
Saturday 23 March 
P&C Social Event – Family Pizza Evening 
Tuesday 26 March 
Ku-ring-gai Zone Swimming Carnival 
Friday 29 March 
Good Friday – Public Holiday 
Monday 1 April 
Easter Monday – Public Holiday 
Friday 12 April 
Last day of Term 1 
 
 

NEW CLOTHING POOL HOURS  
Tuesdays & Thursdays 8:30am to 9:30am 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 



Attendance Matters 

Thank you for your prompt notification of your child’s absence. 
Since introducing the SMS system of sending a text if we 
haven’t received an explanation of absence, we have had a 
significant improvement in Audiri absence notifications. Regular 
attendance at school helps students to make and strengthen 
friendships as well as increase student learning outcomes. The 
graphic below indicates the impact of missing days at school. 
Thanks for your cooperation in helping us maintain an 
outstanding attendance rate.  

‘Meet the Teacher’ Evenings 

This week we held our last two ‘Meet the Teacher’ evenings. 
Years 3 and 4 parents and carers enjoyed meeting their 
teachers on Monday night and on Tuesday night parents 
and carers of Years 1 and 2 students visited the classrooms 
to meet their teachers. Thank you for taking the time to 
attend these valuable 
sessions. Building a positive 
partnership between home 
and school leads to better 
student learning outcomes 
and improved 
communication.  

Megan Lockery 

Principal 



Deputy Principals’ Message 

 

K-2 Book Covering Working Bee - ‘let’s finish the job’  
 
We were delighted to welcome parent 
volunteers onsite last week at the K-2 Book 
Covering Working Bee. Thank you parents 
and carers for your time, smiling faces and 
sense of community. Most classroom 
book sets were successfully covered. 
Please join us to cover books for the 
remaining classes tomorrow morning, 
Thursday 29 February, from 9:15am, if 
you are available.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
The Lindfield Lion is excited…    
                                        

Last week K-2 students had a ‘practice assembly’ in preparation for the 
commencement of this special occasion each fortnight. It was especially exciting 
for Kindergarten students to visit the School Hall for the first time. All students 
practised assembly expectations and will no doubt be hoping that The Lindfield 
Lion chooses their class for his next ‘holiday’. You are always welcome to join us 
at assembly.  
 

 
Years 3-6 Assembly 
 

It was great to have our first assembly for Years 3-6 last week with our new School Vice Captains Evie and Kai 
Shen capably leading the way. Our Blue Assembly Award winners were announced and commended for their 
achievements and efforts over the past fortnight. Two students were presented with their Gold Awards for 
upholding the school ROAR expectations. We also heard from Mrs Brooks about our new student wellbeing 
program ‘Positive Pieces’. Next week we will be presenting badges to our 2024 House and Vice Captains, 
Class Captains as well as our Band, Strings, Choir, Dance and Chess Captains.  
 

  



New Staff Member 
 

We would like to welcome our new staff member Mrs Kerry Hancock who will be 
teaching 3T on a Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday with Mr James Tod continuing 
to teach each Thursday and Friday. Mrs Hancock comes to us with a wealth of 
knowledge and experience in teaching and we look forward to working with her at 
Lindfield.  
  
 
Lindfield Public School Clean Up Day 
 

This Friday 1 March, we are having a School Clean Up Day, as our part in the 
Clean Up Australia Day which takes place on Sunday 3 March. Each class will 
spend a short time throughout the day ‘cleaning up’ an allocated area of the 
school. Teachers will brief all students on which items can be picked up and which 
dangerous items are not to be touched, for example broken glass. Please provide 
your children with a rubbish bag and a pair of gloves (gardening or disposable) to 
use on the day. Thank you for your support of this most important initiative. 
 

 
Years 5 and 6 Swimming 
Carnival 
 

Today we had perfect weather for 
the annual Stage 3 Swimming 
Carnival. It was fantastic to see 
students in the pool enjoying 
themselves and earning much 
needed House points. Outside the 
pool our House and Vice Captains 
rallied the students into chants to 
support their house in the events. 
It’s great to see the school spirit of 
Lindfield students all working 
together to ensure everyone 
enjoyed the carnival. We would like 
to thank Ms McDonough, Mr Brock 
and their team for all the work that 
they did to make sure the carnival 
was a huge success. Thanks to 
Oleg, Larisa and the parent 
volunteers who made the carnival a 
very exciting day for all the 
students. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
NAPLAN Online - Years 3 and 5 
 

Beginning on Wednesday 13 March, Years 3 and 5 will start their 
NAPLAN tests. All students will complete the Writing test on 
Wednesday. Year 3 will complete their Writing test on paper in their 
own classroom. Year 5 will complete the Writing test online in the 
computer rooms. We ask that all students bring headphones (not 
bluetooth) each day (with a headphone jack) to access the audio 
content of the tests. The tests cover skills in reading, writing, spelling, 
grammar and punctuation, and numeracy. The testing window will 
conclude on Monday 25 March. There is no need to prepare for these 
assessments. Please do your best to minimise worry and concern 
with your children and remind them that these are ‘point in time’ tests. 
The best way to prepare for these tests is to make sure all students 
get a good night’s sleep and have a healthy breakfast before arriving 
at school on time. If students are absent on their test day, they will 
need to be ‘caught up’ when they return to school. All tests must be 
completed within the testing window. 
 
 
Robyn Scott   Mr James Tod & Mrs Alisoun Garrard  
K-2 Deputy Principal (Rel)   Year 3-6 Deputy Principals (Rel) 
  



Front Office 
 

AUDIRI APP 
 

Skoolbag has been renamed 'Audiri'. The new Audiri App has replaced 
Skoolbag as your primary communication tool for Lindfield Public School. 
Audiri can be downloaded from the app store. 

Absentee Notification 

We would appreciate it if you could record student absences via the Audiri 
App by 10am on the day the student is absent. 
 
SCHOOL BYTES 
Introducing Online Permission Notes                                             
 

This year we have moved all our school organisation onto 
the School Bytes platform. We upgraded our School Bytes 
Finance to include the School Bytes online Parent Portal in 
March 2023 and will now introduce the Attendance, 
Wellbeing and Events modules. This means that we will be 
trialling the use of the Online Permission Note to make the 
return of notes simpler for parents.  
 
To streamline this process, please ensure that you have set 
up a School Bytes Parent Portal to allow you to complete 
forms, make payments and view your statements. 
Instructions can be found here: Register for School Bytes 
Online Parent Portal. Download the School Bytes App via 
Google Play or the Apple Store to keep up to date with 
school events.  
 
 

Paper Notes Home 

• Getting home safely (Years K – 2) 

• Code of Enquiry 2024 (Handed out at ‘Meet the Teacher’ Evening) 

• Homework Policy Years 3 – 6 (Handed out at ‘Meet the Teacher’ 
Evening)                  

• Homework Policy Years K – 2 (Handed out at ‘Meet the Teacher’ 
Evening) 

• Class Swimming Permission Note 2024 

• Stage 3 LPS BYOD Student User Agreement 

• Kindergarten Speech Pathology Registration Form – All Communications 

• Year 2 Swimming Carnival Note (students turning 8 years old in 2024). (Change of date notification sent 
via Audiri – Carnival now held on Monday 4 March) 

• Years 3-6 Swimming Carnival (change of date notification sent via Audiri – Years 3&4 Carnival now held 
on Monday 4 March) 

Download the School Bytes App 

https://portal.schoolbytes.education/auth/login?return_to=https%253A%252F%252Fportal.schoolbytes.education%252F&error=unauthenticated
https://portal.schoolbytes.education/auth/login?return_to=https%253A%252F%252Fportal.schoolbytes.education%252F&error=unauthenticated
https://lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/notes/notes.html
chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/l/lindfield-p/notes/2024/Class_Swimming_Permission_Note_2024.pdf
chrome-extension://efaidnbmnnnibpcajpcglclefindmkaj/https:/lindfield-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/doe/sws/schools/l/lindfield-p/notes/2024/Stage_3_LPS_BYOD_Student_User_Agreement_2024.pdf
https://portal.schoolbytes.education/auth/login?return_to=https%253A%252F%252Fportal.schoolbytes.education%252F&error=unauthenticated


Library News 
Oliver Library: https://portal.det.nsw.edu.au 

 

2024 NSW Premier’s Reading Challenge  
 

The Challenge has begun this week! 
 
It began on Monday 26 February and finishes on Friday 
23 August.  
 
Students in K-2 add books to their reading records online at 
home. However, students in Years 3-6 will be shown and 
allowed time to add their own books in Library lessons.  
 
There is a handy shortcut in your child’s Student Portal that 
will take them directly to the student site. As this is a NSW 
Department of Education Program, students use the same 
user name and password to access the website that they use 
to sign into their Student Portal and the computers at school.  
 
This is a free, state-wide program available to all NSW 
schools. Students are encouraged to read a certain number of 
books depending on their year level from a set list. These 
books can be readily found in our Library and at your local 
council libraries. 
 
                         

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If your child has come to our school recently from another NSW government school, their records will 
automatically be switched over to our school. However, if they have come from an independent or private 
school, please let your child’s Teacher Librarian know and we can request for their account to be merged.  
 
Each week we will congratulate the students who have completed the Challenge in the newsletter. So, keep 
an eye out here for their names! 
 
Happy reading! 📚📚 
 
Renee Chapman and Kelly Ball 
Teacher Librarians  
  

Challenge 
level 

Total 
number of 
books to 
be read 

Minimum 
number of 
PRC books 

Maximum 
number of 
Personal 
Choice 
books 

Booklists 
included as 
PRC book 
choices 

K-2 30 20 10 K-2, 3-4, 5-6 

3-4 20 10 10 3-4, 5-6, 7-9 

5-6 20 10 10 5-6, 7-9 

https://portal.det.nsw.edu.au/
https://portal.det.nsw.edu.au/


P&C Association 

 

       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



If you are interested in nominating yourself for any of these 
positions, please email me at 
administrator@lpspandc.org.au

Enjoy your week.

Angel Poon
On behalf of the P&C

INVITATION TO ALL PARENTS
AND CARERS 

NOTICE OF P&C AGM & TERM 1 GM
Thursday 21 MARCH 2024

Please note that our Annual General Meeting (AGM) will be held on 
Thursday 21 March 2024, 7:30pm in the school library which will 
be followed by a General Meeting(GM) of the P&C. Further details 
will follow with the agenda for the AGM and Term 1 GM. 

We need parents and carers who would consider standing for 
positions on the LPS P&C. Office bearer positions include 
President, Vice President (x2), Treasurer (x2) and Secretary (x2). 
There may be more to add - further details will follow and 
Committee Convenors will also be elected at the AGM. 

I encourage all parents to think about getting involved with the P&C 
by committing to a role. It is a very worthwhile and rewarding role. It 
is a great way to learn more about the School and a wonderful 
opportunity to be part of the fantastic programs on offer to our 
children. 



Lindfield Activity Centre (LAC) 

 
Dear Families, 
  
I would like to welcome back all our families to LAC and send a warm welcome to our new families. I have met 
some of you already and can’t wait to meet you all. The Kindy children are settling in very nicely.  
  
We started the year with some new Educators and some of our Educators are finishing due to finding full time 
work after completing their studies. I would like to welcome Michele and Henry to our team and farewell Grace 
and Finn T and wish them all the very best. It’s been a pleasure to work with them and I look forward to seeing 
our new Educators grow.  
  
We have begun a new and exciting sports program where we have external providers delivering Martial Arts 
on Tuesdays and Cricket on Thursdays. This program will run from Weeks 2-9, starting at 4pm and finishing at 
5pm. The best thing about this program is that it’s free! We will be continuing this twice weekly for each term 
and we will change the days. Please let us know of any suggestions you may have for this program.  
  
We are still finding some families haven’t re-enrolled for 2024 so please contact me via email if you need to do 
this. Our numbers are quite high most mornings and afternoons. We do have capacity for some casual days, 
parents can either book these via the Becklyn portal or contact me via email and I can help book your child in. 
This is similar to cancelling any days.  If your child is going to be absent for an afternoon, please either email or 
text us so we aren’t looking for your child in the afternoon. Our contact details are lacentre@outlook.com and 
mobile number is 0427 911 657. 
  
Finally, we have resumed activities and finding that quite a lot of families haven’t sent their Extra-Curricular 
form back. This form is a legal document that gives us permission to drop off and pick up your child. We 
cannot take your child anywhere without this form. Please send the form back as soon as you know of an 
activity or if there is a change of activity time. 
  
If I can be of any help with any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
  
Thanks again, 
  
Shannon McCarthy 
LAC Director. 
 

Chess 
 

Last Friday we held our elections for Chess Captains.   We would like to thank all the ten 
nominees and we heard some great speeches. Following our election process, we would like to announce our 
Chess Captains for 2024. Congratulations to Selina and Louis. 
 
Fees are now due and can be paid via this link: https://lpspandc.org.au/chess-club/ 
 
Lastly, we will be sending out invitations soon to participate in the NSW JCL Competition starting in Term 2.  
 
Thank you. 
Eric Tse | Chess Co-ordinator 

  

mailto:lacentre@outlook.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flpspandc.org.au%2Fchess-club%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ckatherine.robinson12%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C9b6cbe0160f642c3f41208dc37e5b236%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638446706875153368%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FFpTgNUYH80VcZ2feqYUNT1CjCcWf0UkDOeAXHwVYN0%3D&reserved=0


Canteen Capers 
“The best advice I ever received came from my mother: Do at least one fun thing every day.” Clifford Cohen 

All Parents, Carers & Grandparents Welcome 

 
This Friday we had three dads and one mum helping us in the Canteen. It was a great day! We’d like to 
remind our community that everyone is welcome in the Canteen - parents, carers & grandparents. We love to 
see you all, and your special young folk love it even more! 

Join us and connect with our Canteen Community - everyone is wonderful! 
 

Volunteer Roster Term 1 - Weeks 5 & 6  
Hours are Mon-Thu from 9am-2pm, Fri 9am-12midday 

Please email Canteen@LPSpandc.org.au 
or pop into the Canteen during school hours 

to view roster availability 

29-Feb 1-Mar 

Jess Mackenzie Amber Johns  

Jane Downey Judy Jin 

Sheila Kim Louise Savage 

 HELP needed please!  

4-Mar 5-Mar 6-Mar 7-Mar 8-Mar 

CC Ying Robert Brandon Li-Wu Chen Sora Park Li-Wu Chen 

HELP needed please!   
HELP needed please!  Chrissy Gao  HELP needed please!  

   Thomas Lo  
HELP needed please!  

    HELP needed please!  

 
 

 
Claudette, Sarah, & Tingting  
Canteen Managers  
canteen@lpspandc.org.au  
 
 
  

mailto:canteen@lpspandc.org.au


Your Importance
Sarah, Claudette and Tingting are the 
Canteen Managers and are on duty each 
day to run the show.
For all lunch orders to be filled on time the 
Canteen relies on volunteers each day to 
help with preparation and service.
Volunteers are key to our success. 
We pride ourselves on being an integral 
part of the school community and invite 
you to join us in whatever capacity it may 
be, whether once a term or once a week.

Canteen
Letter to Volunteers

About the Canteen
Canteen is open five days a week and 
offers recess for Years 3-6 and lunch 
for K-6 five days a week.
Over 1,000 lunch orders are prepared 
per per week and the majority of food 
is made fresh to order. We aim to 
source produce that is of high quality 
and compliant with the NSW Healthy 
Canteen Strategy.
Orders for frozen and special items 
are collected at the Canteen window. 
The Canteen use an online ordering 
system called Flexischools
(flexischools.com.au) - a convenient 
way to order for parents and carers.

See you soon!
Feel free to drop in anytime for a 
chat , to check out our beautiful 
Canteen, or to say hi! We even 

have a coffee machine. 
Many lifelong friendships have 

been made in our Canteen.
We look forward to working with 

you soon.

Sarah (Mon,Tue)
Claudette (Mon,Wed,Fri) 

Tingting (Tue,Thu,Fri)
Tingting is Mandarin speaking

Fun!
It is fun and your children 
will love to see you in the Canteen.
Each time you volunteer in the 
Canteen your child is given a treat 
and gets to wear the 'My parent is 
working in the Canteen today' 
badge of honor.Kindergarten

Kindergarten can now order their lunch 
via Flexischools.
It is always exciting to see how happy 
the Kindergarten children are to 
receive their lunch order.



Clothing Pool 

  
Opening hours: 8:30 am - 9:30 am Tuesdays and Thursdays  
 
 
New Manager 
 

In 2024 we welcome our new Clothing Pool Manager, Louise! Louise has taken over from 
Greti, after more than a decade of service. Come by and say hi to Louise – let’s support 
her in her transition to this new role.  
 

 
Online Orders 24/7 
 

Order online via the P&C Website with orders delivered directly to your child’s 
classroom on Tuesdays or Thursdays. Remember to include your child's name and 
class. Order via the link or scan QR code: https://lpspandc.org.au/product-
category/clothing-pool/. 
 
Calling for Volunteers 
 

Thank you to our NEW volunteers this week! Just one hour per term is a huge help! Sign up via the link or 
scan QR code below: https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/30E0B44A9AE2AA2FD0-47517215-
clothing. 
 

Week 5 

Tues 27 Feb Thu 29 Feb 
Louise Savage  

Patricia M 
Trang L 

Louise Savage  
2 x Volunteers needed 

Week 6 

Tues 5 Mar Thu 7 Mar 
Louise Savage  

Sheila K 
1 x Volunteer needed 

Louise Savage 
Michelle E  

1 x Volunteer needed 

Week 7 

Tues 12 Mar Thu 14 Mar 

Louise Savage  
2 x Volunteers needed 

Louise Savage  
2 x Volunteers needed 

 
 

Second Hand Items 
  

Need a spare hat, jumper or sports gear? We still have lots of good quality second hand stock available. At 1/3 
the cost of new uniform items, they are handy to have as a spare, or if your children tend to misplace things! 
Louise or a volunteer will be happy to point you in the right direction, so you can search through the stock.     
 
Reminder: Please label your belongings! 
 
 
Convenor – Belinda Wright 
Clothing Shop Manager incoming – Louise Savage  
clothing@lpspandc.org.au  

https://lpspandc.org.au/product-category/clothing-pool/
https://lpspandc.org.au/product-category/clothing-pool/
https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/30E0B44A9AE2AA2FD0-47517215-clothing
https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/30E0B44A9AE2AA2FD0-47517215-clothing


Swimming 

 

SWIM CARNIVAL TIMEKEEPERS WANTED 
 

We are looking for some timekeepers to help on the school carnival days. It's very easy, all you need to do is 
press a button as the swimmer touches the wall.  The rest is all automatic. 

• Years 3-4 on Monday 4 March (note new date) 
• Finals Night on Tuesday 12 March (note new date) 

Free lunch is provided for those who volunteer.  We will also be having a BBQ on Finals Night and will need 
some volunteers to help cook and serve.  If you can help with any of these roles, please sign up via TeamApp 
or email me with your details. 
 
Many thanks in advance and good luck to all the swimmers! 
 
LINDFIELD LAPS – 2024 
 

Lindfield Laps is back and the date has been set for Sunday 17 March 2024 from 2pm. Now is the time to get 
your teams of five swimmers organised and sign up HERE or use the QR code below.  Team payment can be 
made via our website. 
 
LPS LINDFIELD LAPS – this is the pool's major fundraiser of the year. We invite all the LPS Community to join 
in - classmates, ex-students, parents, teachers and families.  Visit our website HERE for more information on 
our Lindfield Laps Fundraiser 

 
Important Dates   
 

Monday 4 March  School Carnival - Years 3-4 
Tuesday 12 March   School Carnival - Finals night 
Tuesday 26 March 2024 Ku-ring-gai Zone Carnival  
Tuesday 2 April 2024  Sydney North Area Carnival  
11 – 12 April 2024  NSWPSSA State Carnival 
 
   

 
Alison Gladen - Swimming Administrator  
swimming@lpspandc.org.au  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20F0445ABAA29A6F85-2022
https://lpspandc.org.au/sport-and-swimming/
mailto:swimming@lpspandc.org.au


Band

Rehearsals 

REMINDER: There is NO Junior Band Rehearsal this Friday 1 March. 
It’s been great to see the enthusiasm for rehearsals. Tutorials have commenced and we are looking forward to 
an exciting year! 

Rehearsal times are below: 

Junior Band: Wednesday afternoons: 3:00 – 4:20pm and Friday mornings: 7:30 – 8:45am 
Intermediate Band:  Tuesday afternoons: 3:00 – 4:20pm and Thursday mornings: 7:15 - 8:30am 
Concert Band: Tuesday mornings: 7:15 – 8:45am and Thursday afternoons: 3:00 – 4:20pm 

Thank you to our new Parent Representatives 

Concert Band: Jess M and Shachi P 
Intermediate Band: Michelle W and Sarah C 
Junior Band: Jenn S and Brenna R 

Additionally, thank you to Kathy C for taking on the Instrument Co-ordinator role. 

Parent Communication 

As to ensure the Conductors can utilise all their time at rehearsals with the children please ensure that all 
questions are emailed to band@lpspandc.org.au, and they will be promptly answered. 

For tutorial queries please contact your tutor directly. 

Volunteer Parents for Rehearsals 

Thank you to all those who have volunteered. There are still lots of spots and all rehearsals require a 
supervising parent be present. Great way to get a sneak peek! 

Please sign up below, your help is greatly appreciated! 

JUNIOR BAND: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0544A8AE29A1F58-47779649-junior#/ 
INTERMEDIATE BAND: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0544A8AE29A1F58-47779627-intermediate#/ 
CONCERT BAND: https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0544A8AE29A1F58-47779615-concert#/ 

We have an amazing group of volunteers who are the backbone of this valuable program, and are also a 
wonderful group of positive and supportive parents! 

Questions or feedback regarding any aspect of the Band program at Lindfield Public School 
Please email band@lpspandc.org.au 

mailto:band@lpspandc.org.au
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0544A8AE29A1F58-47779649-junior#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0544A8AE29A1F58-47779649-junior#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0544A8AE29A1F58-47779627-intermediate#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0544A8AE29A1F58-47779615-concert#/
mailto:band@lpspandc.org.au


Strings 

 

Code of Conduct Forms – Reminder to complete by Friday 1 March 
 

The Code of Conduct Form is online this year! Can you please complete before this Friday 1 March 2024. 

Link: Code of Conduct Form 

Vivaldi Students - Strings Captains election this Monday 

Students not already on the leadership teams can nominate themselves to be a Strings Captain. At rehearsal 
on Monday, nominees will present a short speech for voting by the Ensemble. 

Reminder - Instrument care 

Our friends at the Violinery have noticed bows coming in that haven’t been loosened and an instrument upside 
down in its case. Please remember to loosen bows before storage and check that the instrument is carefully 
put correctly into its case. 

Strings Committee 
strings@lpspandc.org.au 
 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSef2EFs3ehHJ1ip7mweQCC6QoGib0OwzJFD55Ph_YwJW2FjeA/viewform
mailto:strings@lpspandc.org.au


 



 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1180157?
https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1179391?
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